SEVEN SISTERS COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED BLAENDULAIS

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 3rd June 2019
Present:
Chairman:

Mr D C Thomas
Councillors:

Mr J Davies, Mr E W Francis, Cllr S Hunt,
Mr G James, Mr L Jenkins, 

Mr B L Parfitt, Mrs G Smith, Mr P Totterdale


Clerk:


Mrs L E Oliver
1
Apologies for Absence

There were apologies from Mrs Herdman and Mr Rivers
2
Declaration of Interests


There were no declarations
3
To Receive the Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 13th May 2019
After two alterations it was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman

4
Matters Arising 
The Clerk said she had the accounts back from the Internal Auditor and there had been no problems.  She would now submit them to the External Auditor
5
To Receive the Minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 13th May 2019

It was RESOLVED that the minutes were a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chairman

6
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising
7
Policing Matters 
Cllr Hunt passed on apologies for Inspector Matt Otteson who had not been able to attend tonight due to a flood in his home.   He said he would be available at any time for another meeting.
The Clerk had circulated an email from PCSO Emily Bayliss apologising for her recent non-attendance at a PACT meeting.  She had re-arranged the meeting for 14th June from 6p.m. at the Police Station.  Mr James asked for three items to raise at this meeting.  Mrs Smith said a man was letting his dog rip down tree branches on the way to the tip.  Cllr Hunt said this had been dealt with by the Police.  Cllr Hunt said people were coming in cars with blanked out number plates onto the recreation ground car park.  Mr Davies said these were from Trade Centre Wales, preparing the cars for sale.  He said they used to come on to the Rugby Club car park.  Clerk to contact Trade Centre Wales.   Cllr Hunt said there had been some damage at the park and it was agreed to ask the Police to drive by and walk the park periodically.  It was agreed Cllr Hunt would ask the Police Inspector to attend the PACT meeting.
Mr Francis said he thought the speed bumps had slowed traffic down.  The Vice Chairman said they would be useful by the garage and the surgery.
8
Community Hall and CHAOSS 


Mr Davies said the play area was still unsafe and the action agreed at the last meeting had not been carried out.  The Chairman said the gate should be locked and a sign erected but the Vice Chairman said the council would still be liable if anyone was hurt.

The Chairman spoke to Marco and said the pot holes would be filled in by the end of this week.


After discussion, it was agreed that a price should be obtained from Sutcliffe to replace the swings and matting and the slide should be considered after the ROSPA inspection.






2019/06

The Chairman said that it was minuted that money left over from the new play park should be used at the hall play park.   The Vice Chairman said protection was needed at the new playpark for cameras.  The Vice chairman moved to rescind minute 2018/14 item 7 which said the extra money could be used for the park at the hall so that further discussion on use of this could take place.  This was agreed and RESOLVED.

The Clerk said there had been a lot of expenditure recently and she would prepare accounts for the next meeting.


Mr Parfitt said the matter regarding the fence had not been resolved and he would speak to the Police at the next PACT meeting.

9
Recreation Ground 
This had been discussed earlier under item 7
10
Brynbedd Cemetery to include trees and insurance claim
Mr Parfitt said the Chairman and he had met with three tree surgeons, but the trees had not been marked, so they had marked the worse ones.  He had received the first quotation for felling which is approximately £3000.  He said he had checked with NPTCBC and there was no tree preservation order on any of them.  He said it was necessary to check for bats nesting in the trees and, if there are, bat boxes could be put on the good trees.  He said we would also need a Felling License from NRW as the girth of the trees was over the specified limit.   Clerk to contact NRW to arrange a license and the Chairman and Mr Parfitt would meet them on site.
The Clerk said she believed the insurance claim for the tree and wall was proceeding.  She read out an email from the Insurers stating that the excess on the Public Liability claim was £250 and, as the replacement trampoline would only cost £99.00, suggested the Council settle this.  It was RESOLVED to do this without admitting any liability.

The Clerk said she had completed a rates appeal application form.
11
Meeting Attended by Members


The Chairman and Mr Parfitt had three meetings regarding the cemetery trees
Cllr Hunt and the Vice Chairman had attended a Cefn Coed meeting, which the Vice Chairman said had been a ‘shambles’.  Cllr Hunt explained in more detail and said there would be another meeting to encourage people to become members.

12
Planning Matters


There had been no applications

13
Correspondence

Seven Sisters RFC – invitation to their annual dinner.  It was decided the Chairman would attend
Invitation to South Wales Miner’s Library Lecture 2019

14
Clerk’s Report

Income
Cemetery







  655.00

NPTCBC – Loan





        128500.00
Accounts for payment

L Oliver, May







  339.60

C Freeman, May





  as per contract

G Lindsay, May






    94.42

NPTCBC – Trade Refuse





  332.93

Came & Company – extra insurance re play equipment

  272.91

Spic n Span – cemetery tree and recreation ground


  580.00

Sutcliffe Play – Equipment



                    153480.00 inc VAT
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15
Co-Option of Councillor
The Clerk advised Councillors that two people had applied, and this would be discussed at the July meeting when the application period had closed.
16
Defibrillator
The Clerk had contacted the Clerk at Crynant and her boxes were from Welsh Hearts.
She passed a leaflet round and said the price of a Coded Keypad Cabinet was £525.00.  It was RESOLVED to purchase two of these after measurements had been checked.

17
Doctor’s Surgery

The Vice Chairman reported the Dying Matters meeting at the Dove had fifteen people giving advise on will making etc.

The bowel screening week was now finished, and the surgery was hoping to have a good uptake.

There had been a joint meeting with third sector services

He had a meeting with county councillors last week and three of them had agreed to be Flu Councillors for next season. 
18
Soar Chapel Site

Cllr Hunt said Peter Weaver said he was committed to sorting the site out but had not contacted him yet.  

The Chairman said the wall was moving and needed urgent attention.  The Vice Chairman said that is not our responsibility.


Mr Davies asked the Clerk to send him the file number for the Land Registry.

19
Celtic Energy Meetings


The Clerk said she had written asking for dates for a site visit but had not yet received a reply..
20
Any Other Business

Mr James said someone had been tipping mattresses and other household rubbish on the road to the mine.  Cllr Hunt said the land was owned by NRW.
Mr James read out a ‘no access’ notice which was on the road up to the mountain at Bryndulais Farm. It was generally thought that this was a public right of way.  Cllr Hunt said he had a file with all rights of way in the area listed, and he would send it to Mr James.

The Chairman then closed the meeting 

Signed : D C Thomas,   Chairman      

 Date: 1st July 2019
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